
 
 
 

 
 

 

 2 Public Square | Wilkes-Barre, PA  18701-1915 
 

570.826.2511 | Fax 570.826.5448  www.depweb.state.pa.us 

July 28, 2022 
 
Dunmore Borough 
via email: Vito.Ruggiero@DunmorePa.gov 
Throop Borough 
via email: lcimini@throopboro.com 
 
Re: Keystone Sanitary Landfill, Inc. 

Application# 101247-A222 
APS#1058297  AUTH#1387621  

 
 
Dear Borough Officials: 
 
The Department of Environmental Protection received the following application on February 18, 
2022 and received supplemental information on July 21, 2022: 
 
 Keystone Sanitary Landfill, Inc. 
 Application# 101247-A222 
 Dunmore and Throop Boroughs, Lackawanna County 
 Municipal Waste Landfill Major Permit Modification – Leachate Management Plan 
     
The Pennsylvania Solid Waste Management Act of 1980, Act 97, provides that “Applications for 
a permit shall be reviewed by the appropriate county, county planning agency, the host 
municipality, or any other related agencies; and they may recommend to the Department 
conditions upon, revisions to, or disapproval of the permit only if specific cause is identified.  In 
such case, the Department shall be required to publish in the Pennsylvania Bulletin its 
justification for overriding your recommendations.”  If the Department does not receive 
comments within 60 days, you shall be deemed to have waived your right to review. 
 
A copy of the application has already been provided to you by the applicant and the application 
is also available on the Department’s website at: Keystone Landfill Expansion 
(https://www.dep.pa.gov/About/Regional/Northeast-Regional-
Office/Community%20Information/Pages/Keystone%20Landfill%20Expansion.aspx) 
 
If you wish to provide specific recommendations regarding the application, please transmit those 
recommendations within 60 days of receipt of this letter.  When referring to the application in 
future correspondence, please use the Department’s assigned application number. 
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 -2- July 28, 2022 
 
 
 

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the application, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika G. Bloxham 
 
Erika G. Bloxham 
Facilities Specialist 
Waste Management Program 
 
 

cc: Lackawanna County Commissioners (via email: gilbrided@lackawannacounty.org, 
taylors@lackawannacounty.org, koruszkoa@lackawannacounty.org)  
Lackawanna County Planning Commission (via email: 
donatoml@lackawannacounty.org)  

 

mailto:gilbrided@lackawannacounty.org
mailto:taylors@lackawannacounty.org
mailto:koruszkoa@lackawannacounty.org
mailto:donatoml@lackawannacounty.org

